BHCC LEP Project Meeting Report

Date: 8.02.08 
Present: Diane Coe (DC) – Equalities and Inclusion
Claire Mitchell (CM) – Consultant – Engage Employment Solutions Ltd

Karen Barford (KB) – Consultant – Engage Employment Solutions Ltd

Overview:

DC manages the BHCC Apprenticeship programme and is currently looking for places for this but it is proving difficult because of the re-deployment contract. There were 13 apprenticeship places in 2004 and 3 in 2007 all in finance.
CM asked DC to high light the barriers:

· Costs for salaries to pay the candidate

· No funding for training

· Devolved to different departments (therefore there might be more in the Council but she is not responsible for them)

· The free of charge training (Train 2 Gain) is only applicable to under 25yrs and there is not a lot of them

CM asked why it worked in the finance department, DC said because there are recruitment issues at the lower levels.

Train 2 Gain funding is also difficult for LA’s to access because of the disclaimer stating that they can’t access the funding if they are getting funding from elsewhere. CM agreed to get some clarity around this.

Although Train 2 Gain is being used in both the horticulture and waste management (Citiclean) departments successfully.

DC is currently trying to work with Council contractors to get them to take on apprenticeships. DC is waiting to be invited to a meeting with Danny Higgins, the internal contracts manager, and all the contractors to promote this. CM asked if she and KB could be included in this invitation.

DC manages the placement scheme for BHCC and goes to school career fairs, advises about career opportunities in BHCC, carries out mock interviews and attends Skillsfest.

In 2004 there were 73 one week placements and extended programmes in 2007 there were 74, DC to provide a list of which departments were involved.

The barriers to this programme are CRB checks for staff working with the school children, the fact that the young people needed to be accompanied 24/7 and the limited resources in terms of desk space etc. There is lots of placement paperwork, DC to forward.

There are no specialised diplomas currently operating in BHCC.

DC is also involved in the placement scheme managed by the Supported Employment Team; 3 month placements of up to 16 hours a week unpaid. The Reducing Inequalities Review high lighted there needs to be a focus on lone parents, BMEs and young people.

Currently there is 14 people on this programme or on a waiting list, because of the current re-deployment programme and restructuring this is proving challenging.

CM explained the proposed LEP mentoring scheme, DC would be interested in managing this going forward. CM to confirm which department will pick up the LEP work going forward.

DC advised of the Path (London Charity) Traineeships currently operating in the Council, which targets BMEs into management positions. There are 5 employed on this programme at the moment and all are engaged in MA type degree training. The departments where they are employed are paying 60% of their costs, ESF is being used to cover the rest.
There are 2 graduates from the National Graduate Development Programme; this is a 2 year programme which ends in April 2008. The challenges here were that the graduates needed 6 month placements in certain departments.

Next Steps:

DC to provide figures and information on placement, apprenticeship and work experience numbers and departments.
CM to report on who will manage the LEP programme going forward post July 2008.
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